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Councillor P. Baker - First Chain Lake 
Councillor P. Baker referenced First Chain Lake as a small lake before 
the intersection of the St. Margaret's Bay Road the Prospect Road. He 
stated he had talked with an engineer about the effect of siltation 
run-offs on a body of fresh water. He next stated that First Chain 
Lake is brown in colour, and the pollution comes from the City of 
Halifax. All waterways in the Province of Nova Scotia belong to all 
residents of the Province. If any developer or builder created such a 
situation, they would be charged, but the City of Halifax gets away 
with such pollution. First Chain Lake is usually a beautiful lake, and 
it is supposed to be a back-up water supply, but it is polluted. 
It was moved by Councillor P. Baker, seconded by Councillor Snow: 

"THAT the matter of pollution in First Chain Lake be referred to 
the Department of Environment to be studied." 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Councillor Poirier also expressed concern about this lake. The City 
has built a settling pond above the lake and the overflow runs into the 
lake. Councillor Poirier informed that after the last heavy rain, the 
lake was brown in colour. She felt something should be done before the 
situation gets out of hand. 

Councillor P. Baker - Missing Link 
It was moved by Councillor P. Baker, seconded by Councillor C. Baker: 

"THAT a letter be sent to the Minister of Transportation 
requesting that early consideration be given to the construction 
of a road between Terence Bay and Pennant" 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Councillor C. Baker - Nova Scotia Department of Housing 
Councillor Mclnroy declared a conflict of interest. 
Councillor C. Baker requested a need for a date that the Department of 
Housing would commence construction of their housing units. He advised 
that residents of his district are getting anxious, and he would like 
to be able to give them an answer. 

It was moved by Councillor C. Baker, seconded by Councillor Oeveaux: 
“THAT staff inquire as to what the situation is with regard to the 
construction of the housing units in his area.“ 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Councillor Deveaux - Rehab Centre 
Councillor Deveaux spoke with regard to comments made in the newspaper 
about the rehab centre. He advised he had received a number of calls 
from people wondering if there are problems here. Councillor Deveaux
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asked for clarification on the comments which were made in the 
newspaper. 
Councillor DeRoche advised that following discussions with the Vice Chairman of the Board of Management for the Rehab Centre, they are not 
in a position to make any formal statement with respect to the articles 
in the newspaper. There is a civil litigation being considered and 
this matter is not for debate in a public forum at this point in time. 
Councillor MacKay asked if the Board is investigating the complaints 
and allegations. Harden MacKenzie advised there have been meetings 
with Board Members and staff at the Rehab Centre. It is expected this 
matter will be dealt with by the Board of Management alone. 
Councillor P. Baker expressed agreement with the comments made by Councillor DeRoche. He advised there is a policy at the Rehab Centre 
that the administrator not make comments. He further advised he will 
be looking at the situation as a party of the investigation. He expressed hope that peace will prevail after this matter is over, 
because it appears that history is repeating itself. This matter will 
be dealt with fairly in all respects, and if something goes wrong, Councillor P. Baker informed he would break the silence to Council on 
behalf of the administator and staff. 
Councillor MacDonald stated that many people are involved in this 
matter, and for the well being of the residents of the Rehab Centre, 
this matter should be closed as quickly as possible. 
Councillor Deveaux - Visit to Shearwater 
Councillor Deveaux informed the date of the visit to Shearwater has 
been changed to April 24. This is the day the Executive Committee 
meets, but perhaps this meeting could be changed in favour of the visit 
to Shearwater. 
Harden MacKenzie advised that the staff at Shearwater had made an effort to invite Councillors to the base, so every effort should be 
made to visit it. He advised that the Executive Committee meeting 
could be cancelled, and if something of an emergency nature should come 
up, another date could be set. 

Councillor Deveaux asked for an indication of how many Councillors 
would participate in the visit to Shearwater. warden MacKenzie stated 
he would check again at the Executive Committee meeting for interested 
Councillors. 

FCM CONFERENCE 
Harden MacKenzie advised that he had selected the Members of Council to 
attend the FCM Conference in Hamilton, Ontario. They were: Councillor 
Gordon Snow, Councillor Murdock Mackay, Councillor Ronald walker, 
Councillor Cyril Randall, Councillor Raymond DeRoche, Councillor Eugene 
Deveaux, Councillor Harry Mclnroy, and warden MacKenzie.
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He advised that Councillor DeRoche, Councillor MacKay, and himself 
would be voting delegates. 
It was moved by Councillor Fralick, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 

"THAT Harden MacKenzie be authorized to make any necessary changes 
to the members attending to the FEM Conference.“ 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Councillor MacKay informed he would not be able to 
conference. Harden MacKenzie replaced 
Councillor Eisenhauer. 

attend the 
Councillor MacKay with 

ADDITION OF ITEMS TO THE MAY 6, 1986 COUNCIL SESSION 
Councillor MacKay - Acadia School 

ADJOURNMENT 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Adams: 

"THAT this session of the annual session be adjourned to May 5, 1986." 
MOTION CARRIED.
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PUBLIC HEARING 
APRIL 7, 1986 

PRESENT WERE: Councillor Walker 
Councillor Fralick 
Councillor P. Baker 
Councillor C. Baker 
Councillor Deveaux 
Councillor DeRoche 
Councillor Adams 
Councillor Randall 
Councillor Bayers 
Councillor Reid 
Councillor Lichter 
Councillor Snow 
Councillor Merrigan 
Councillor MacKay 
Councillor Mclnroy 
Councillor Eisenhauer 
Councillor MacDonald 
Deputy Warden Wiseman 
Councillor Mont 

ALSO PRESENT: Mr. G.J. Kelly, Municipal Clerk 
Mr. R.G. Gregg, Municipal Solicitor 
Mr. Bill Butler, Planner 

SECRETARY: Glenda Higgins 

Deputy Warden Wiseman called the Public Hearing to order at 7 p.m. with 
the Lord's Prayer. Hr. Kelly called the R011. 

APPOINTMENT OF RECORDING SECRETARY 
It was moved by Councillor Dekoche, seconded by Councillor Mont: 

"THAT Glenda Higgins be appointed as Recording Secretary." 
MOTION CARRIED. 

RA-CH/W-6?-85-17 - A REQUEST BY CHARLES F. REARDON TO REZONE LANDS ON 
ATHOLEA DRIVE IN COLE HARBOUR FROM R-1 (SINGLE UNIT DWELLING) ZONE TO 
R-3 (MOBILE DWELLING) ZONE 

Mr. Butler informed that the last digits of the application number 
should read 17 instead of 21. The lands in question are located in 
District 17.
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Mr. Butler outlined the report as presented to the Planning Advisory 
Committee. He advised it is felt R-3 zoning will not have a negative 
effect on the long-term development of the area, and approval is 
recommended for this application. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor Mclnroy asked if the Department of Planning and Development 
is basing their recommendation on the fact that this is an isolated 
area as opposed to an application coming from an area closer to Colby 
Village. Mr. Butler informed the location of Atholea Drive is somewhat 
removed from the more densely developed portion, off the Caldwell Road, 
and this was considered. Given its location away from the existing 
smaller lots, it was felt the mobile homes would not be inappropriate. 
Councillor Mclnroy next asked how many lots could be obtained from this 
land, assuming it were serviced. Mr. Butler informed approximately 40 
to 50 lots could be created if the lots were serviced. However, mobile 
homes are not permitted where there are services. Councillor Mclnroy 
then asked what happens to existing mobile homes that later become 
serviced. Mr. Butler informed they would become a non-conforming use. 

Councillor DeRoche asked if the assessment is based on the square 
footage figures of lots within the plan area at a 20,000 square foot 
minimum and on-site sewage disposal systems. Mr. Butler stated this is 
the case; with on-site services it was not done on the basis of it ever 
being serviced. 

SPEAKERS IN FAVOUR OF THIS APPLICATION 
Charles Reardon, advised he has been associated with the area in 
question since 1959, at which time Atholea Drive was barely passable. 
A few years later Parkway and Beaver Crescent were constructed. 
Development was brisk for a few years; then all development stopped and 
stayed that way. 

Mr. Reardon stated that a committee should be formed to deal with the 
county and other problems that might arise. This committee should 
include a few landowners willing to work on such a committee. 
Developers are the only hope if the homeowners expect to receive the 
services - such as transporation, parks, etc., now lacking in this 
area. 

Mr. Reardon informed a Mobile Home Subdivision is very different than a 
Mobile Home Park. In the subdivision, the Mobile Home Owner owns the 
land and the home. In a Mobile Home Park, he simply rents the lot. He 
stated this Mobile Home Subdivision is a community service needed by 
many people who would prefer to own a lot in a planned subdivision in 
an area with other homeowners. He stated the subdivsion will have 
restrictions and covenants in the deeds to ensure that development will 
be up to standards. He stated the details of restrictions or covenants
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could be worked out between the planning staff, architects and 
engineers as hired by Mr. Reardon. This would alleviate fears that 
adjacent homeowners might have 
He further advised that mobile 

regarding the Mobile Home Subdivision. 
homes today should not be compared to 

the old trailer concept. A well planned, Landscaped mobile home 
subdivision will be an asset to Atholea Drive. 

Mr. Reardon concluded stating that he is anxious for good development 
in this area because he too is an adjacent Land owner and he wants to‘ 
protect it against shoddy development. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
asked Mr. Reardon to what capacity and to what 

extent he has been involved in the area since 1959. Mr. Reardon 
advised he purchased some land here in 1959, and he still has this 
Land. He advised he has never developed any Lands in the area. 

Councillor Mclnroy 

restrictive covenants would be 
Reardon advised that this 

Brown, who will be speaking 

Councillor hacKay asked what type of 
included in the subdivision agreement. Mr. 
question could be better answered by Mr. 
later. 

Nova Scotia Ted Brown, Architect with the Association of Architects, 
advised that Mr. Reardon had engaged him to develop a set of design 
criteria and covenants to create and maintain a firsteclass Trailer 
Subdivision compatable to the adjacent Land owners. Terms of reference 
have not yet been finalized. However,.he advised it is their purpose 
to create a set of design criteria and covenants to create a 
first-class trailer development, to preserve as much natural 
Landscaping as possible, to ensure that individual Landowners spent a 
stipulated minimum amount on Landscaping and upgrading of their Lots, 
to ensure the character of the neighbourhood as a family development, 
to control additions to these trailers, to control activities, as well 
as controls on fencing, refuse burning, garbage, waste materials, etc. 
He outlined a set of covenants developed for a housing project in the 
City of Halifax and advised a number of these items were appropriate. 
It would establish a minimum amount of square footage, no buildings or 
additions unless the design of such is approved by the grantor in 
writing, and in approving such plans, the grantor may take into 
consideration the conditions of a trailer, the proposal of foundations, 
the finished floor elevations, material and colouring of the trailer. 
Mr. Brown stated that the owner is particularly sensitive about 
Landscaping. He concluded stating that the property will be 
owner-occupied, not rented. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 

cost for one 
the owner would have to 

Councillor MacKay next asked what the anticipated cost 

Councillor MacKay asked what would be anticipated as the 
Lot. Mr. Brown advised that he does not know; 
advise of this.
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is to develop the lot including well, septic tank, excavation, 
landscaping, etc. Mr. Brown advised that he has not yet broken this 
down. councillor Macxay asked if any covenants have been included that 
would require a foundation under the mobile home, skirting, etc. Mr. 
Brown advised there is no reason such stipulations could not be part of 
the covenants, but he has not yet put all the ideas together. 
Councillor MacKay explained that people are often under the impression 
they can buy their land relatively cheap and move their mobile onto it 
in order to be out of a renting situation, but they can still live in 
their mobile homes. However, once the land is subdivided, the 
restrictive covenants added, a foundation put in, landscaping done, 
etc., the people found such proposals not economically viable. 
Councillor MacKay suggested the same thing would happen here, because 
it would be better for people to sell their existing mobile home in the 
park and buy a conventional home. 

Councillor Mclnroy commented that what Mr. Brown has read is only an 
example of an existing agreement somewhere in the City of Halifax. 
However, there are no covenants for the proposed development in 
question, and those used for an example will not necessarily be 
included in any covenants if they are developed. Restrictive covenants 
are only as good as the enforcement. Councillor Mclnroy stated it is 
up to the people who live in the area to take collective action against 
somebody who might be violating those covenants. Mr. Cragg agreed that 
restrictive covenants are generally contained in the deed conveying the 
lands which when signed by the grantees, means they have contracted 
with the grantor to abide by the restrictive covenants. The contract 
is strictly between the buyer and the seller, and if the buyer does not 
adhere to the restrictive covenants, it would technically be up to the 
grantor to enforce the restrictive covenants. Therefore, people 
outside of the contract, such as residents in the area, would not 
necessarily have a right to enforce restrictive convenants. Councillor 
Mclnroy asked what happens if a_developer dies or leaves the country. 
Mr. Cragg informed if the company is defunct, the covenants can no 
longer be enforced. If the grantee in the first conveyance sees fit 
not to include them in the deed for the next conveyance, the original 
covenants would no longer be enforceable. Restrictive covenants are 
very difficult to enforce. 

Councillor MacDonald asked if this subdivision would accept used mobile 
homes or strictly new ones. Mr. Brown advised it is not something that 
must be written into the covenants, but it would be covered under the 
colour and the condition of each mobile home, so the individual mobile 
home would have to be approved by the grantor. Perhaps Council could 
proceed with an approval subject to the approval of the covenants that 
will be used in the development of the mobile home subdivision. 
Councillor MacDonald commented that the answers seem very vague. Mr. 
Brown informed he was contacted on April 6 to work on this project. 
Councillor DeRoche asked how many units could be accomodated on this 
property utilizing the minimum 20,000 square foot lots. Mr. Brown 
advised approximately 14 lots could be accomodated allowing for road 
structures. Mr. Brown then advised he has not studied this land nor 
has he laid anything out on it yet.
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Councillor Snow asked if there have been any plans for recreation in 
the area. Mr. Brown advised he has seen no plans at all. 

Bill Grace, Bedford, spoke in favour of the application advising he has 
been familiar with this property for many years. There has not been a 
great deal of development in this area, and the present property owners 
know that the property values have been depressed for years. 
Therefore, any development that will take place in this area will 
improve the area. If this development is put here, the properties in 
the area will be enhanced. He stated the acreage in question is not 
too large and it is not a bad spot for a trailer park development. 
Also trailers today are very compatable with the development in the 
area. Mr. Grace informed he is speaking on behalf of Elizabeth Smith 
who also has an interest in property in this area. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor Eisenhauer commented on the price of the 
and landscaping them. A mobile home is different as far as capital 
layout is concerned. He asked what it is in the market that would 
create this type of need for development. Hr. Grace informed that many 
people who live in mobile homes are simply not interested in living in 
a house. He advised a mobile home is good for people starting out and 
for retired people. There is much less housekeeping to a mobile home 
than there is to a house. 

lots, servicing 

Councillor Mclnroy commented on Mr. Grace‘s statement that mobile homes 
will help the area. He stated it is an insult to the people in the 
abutting neighbourhoods. Mr. Grace stated that mobile homes would 
generate development, which will keep the development and the 
assessment up. Councillor Mclnroy stated that he does not feel this 
type of development will improve the area. If the area is developed 
properly, it will be beneficial, but it should not be suggested that 
just anything will be an improvement. 
Kent Noseworthy, 2?45 Dutch Village Road, advised he is a lawyer who 
has been asked to speak in favour of this application on behalf of 
Spryfield Mobile Home Park Ltd., which is the owner of a piece of 
property adjacent to Beaver Crescent. He stated the Spryfield Mobile 
Homes have owned this property for ten years and have been unable to 
develop it. This company is not in the business of selling mobile 
homes or managing any trailer park, and they have no intention of 
developing their piece of property as a mobile home park or trailer 
park. They simply want to see some kind of development in this area. 
This appears to be a good development that will open their property to 
future development and increase the property value. Mr. Noseworthy 
advised that he has also been asked to speak on behalf of George 
DeYoung, who is also the owner of a piece of property almost directly 
across the street from the property in question. Mr. DeYoung has owned 
this property since 1982 and it has been in his family for 
approximatley 25 years. It too is in raw state, and Mr. DeYoung is in 
favour of this development because it will open development for his own
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piece of property. Mr. DeYoung is hopeful that the mobile home 
subdivsion will lead to the extension of municipal services in the 
area. Mr. Noseworthy advised that the dollar value that will be placed 
on the proposed mobile home subdivision is comparable to the dollar 
value of the current residences in the neighbourhood. Mr. Noseworthy 
also felt that once the original lot in a development is sold with restrictive covenants, every other lot in that development must be sold 
with the same covenants, and every lot owner can enforce them. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor MacKay commented that restrictive covenants only originate 
development. After the purchaser of the land has built according to 
the restrictive covenants, it is impossible to enforce the covenants 
because the average person does not have the resources to go through 
the judicial process in enforcing the restrictive covenants. 
Councillor MacDonald suggested that if the lots in question would be 
more valuable as residential lots when the existing zone area is R-1. 
Mr. Noseworthy advised that his clients were concerned that there has 
been no development in the area for some time, and the proposed mobile 
home subdivision would promote development in the area. Councillor 
MacDonald suggested that if the present landowners desire development 
in the area, they should begin by developing the land they own. 

Mr. Kelly advised he had received two letters in favour of this 
application, which have been circulated to Council Members. The first 
letter was read by Mr. Reardon in his presentation. Mr. Kelly read the 
second letter from Mr. Joe Adler. Mr. Adler felt the proposed 
development was unique and very much needed. The letter read that Mr. 
Adler has built two duplexes and hopes to built six more should the red 
tape be untangled. He felt this development would help to untangle the 
red tape, and it would also increase the number of taxpayers to the 
area. Councillor Mclnroy advised that Mr. Adler does not live in the 
Cole Harbour area, but has only developed there. 

SPEAKERS IN OPPOSITION TO THIS APPLICATION 
Dennis Doyle, Beaver Crescent, presented a petition in opposition to 
this application to Deputy Warden Wiseman. He advised he and his wife 
have lived on Beaver Crescent for over 15 years. The properties in the 
area have suffered depreciation for economic obsolescence for many 
years. He felt the reasons for this depreciation are the result of 
three factors. First, the subdivision was created for the relocation 
of housing units from another area which required a central water 
supply and sewage treatment plant. Both were constructed, but were 
inadequate to handle the full development in the area. Second, the 
Municipality of the day felt the new development could best be used by relocating welfare recipients to these units. However, this failed in 
time due to the isolation of the area. Third, most of the units, which 
contained basement apartments, were owned and managed by distant 
landlords who neglected the properties as well as water/sewage
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treatment plants. Mr. Doyle advised that the above facts have left the 
area in a stigma. Mr. Doyle stated that this stigma will continue as 
long as people who do not live in the area will continue to make 
decisions according to the misconceptions the people have of Beaver 
CrescentlAtholea Drive. Mr. Doyle advised that the residents of the 
area enjoy the isolation from continuous traffic, residential uses of 
R-1 and R-2 with one property zoned P-2. The crime rate is very low, 
and Atholea Drive contains the only facility for children in Cole 
Harbour, which has an annual budget of more than $60,000. The homes in 
the area are affordable with low taxes, and full services are 
provided. He stated that it has taken this community a very long time 
to see development, but development in the Cole Harbour area is rapidly 
moving towards Atholea Drive and Beaver Crescent, and the people want 
this development as long as it is restricted to R-1 and R-2 zoning 
uses. The proposed mobile home subdivision is not in the best interest 
of the Municipality or property owners in the community. The Staff 
Report as presented to Council does not reflect the impact that such a 
development would have on the community. This zoning, if approved, 
would permit seven mobile homes to be placed providing the Department 
of Health approve the individual disposal systems. Future expansion of 
the municipal development boundaries would provide an opportunity for 
the developer to proceed through with another change from the 
subdivision to a mobile home park. This is the ultimate desire of Mr. 
Reardon as he has interest in two mobile homes parks, sells mobile 
homes, and is also attempting to create a park in Amherst, Nova 
Scotia.Mr. Doyle advised that such development would increase the 
number of mobile home units to 70. Also vehicular traffic would 
increase, the increase in elementary school population would 
necessitate additional busing costs which could result in overcrowding 
at the elementary school. Teachers positions will not be increased, 
and the teacher-pupil ratio will increase. The proposed subdivision 
could become a dumping ground for undesireable mobile homes located in 
more desireable subdivisions. Use of the land for single unit 
dwellings in R-1 and R-2 zoning would provide a higher assessment which 
would provide more taxes for the Municipality. The Municipality has 
demonstrated in the past their lack of concern for community 
development by the past performance in the creation of the 
Ettinger/Beaver Subdivision. The lack of good development has cost all 
residents of the area through lower property values, unwarranted 
discrimination, and demands for higher than normal down-payments to 
purchase properties, lack of proper sewage disposal and much more. 
Mr. Doyle concluded that the costs to provide seven lots for mobiles 
far outweights the benefits of selling lots individually. The 
Department of Housing has tried a similar concept recently which was 
unsuccessful and resulted in a rezoning to R-1. He felt if this 

approved, it will be a stepping stone towards the 
justification of a mobile home park in the near future. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor DeRoche clarified that the residents of the area are not op- 
posed to development in the area provided that it is in keeping with 
the R-1 and R-2 Zoning. Mr. Doyle advised that townhousing may even be



Public Hearing ~ 8 — April 7, l986 

Upon request, Mr. Kelly read the letter attached to the petition submitted by Mr. Doyle. The letter read that the people object to the rezoning of a portion of the lands of Charles F. Reardon on Atholea Drive from R-1 (Single Unit Dwelling) Zone to R-3 (Mobile Dwelling) Zone. Mr. Kelly advised there are approximately 65 signatures in opposition to the proposed development. 
Councillor Deveaux asked why the people are so opposed to the application. Mr. Doyle advised this development would depreciate the value of the properties presently there. It would at least keep the value stigment. The residents of the area feel that Mr. Reardon's ultimate aim is not a mobile home subdivision, but the rezoning that will make it easier to obtain a mobile home park here later. Councillor Deveaux agreed this may be a possibility, but the Councillors must base their decision on what is presented now, and not 
on what may happen in the future. Councillor Deveaux stated that mobile homes are not in the same category they were in the past. For comparable assessment, mobile homes more than hold their own today. Councillor Deveaux advised that the Mobile Home By—law is presently being revised. It has been found there is a shortage of mobile homes, and there are people who have to or want to live in mobile homes. If everybody is opposed to these types of homes, where will these mobile homes be placed? Mr. Doyle advised he is speaking on behalf of his community only, and they do not want to see mobile homes in the area because they will be a detriment to the entire community. The community has suffered enough. The community is not an isolated area 
as people think. In fact, the area is rapidly growing with the expansion of the municipal development boundary. The area will soon be 
a part of the heart of Cole Harbour. Councillor Deveaux stated that if 
this request is approved, it will be up to the developer to make the project financially feasible. 
Councillor Lichter asked for the reaction of the Cole Harbourfwestphal Service Commission. Mr. Doyle read a letter from the Commission, signed by Mr. Ron Cooper. The letter read that the Commission felt the R-3 zoning and abutting provisions would ensure that the density is kept on the low side with respect to adjacent development. The Commission requested that certain points be kept in mind when considering this application. 
Councillor Lichter next asked where the money for the Boys and Girls Club comes from. Mr. Doyle advised that Halifax County Council provides approximately $25,000 per year. Councillor Lichter advised 
that he would have to consider the applicant as a taxpayer, and the funds from the Boys and Girls Club come from the taxpayers. 
Glen Collecutt, Atholea Drive, advised that he has lived in the area 
for a long time. He stated that development here has been very slow, and the people want development. However, it has been slow because of 
absent landowners, and people had no pride in ownership because they simply rented their homes. In the last ten years, the majority of the homes have become owned by the occupiers. The appearance of the houses
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and the community spirit that has developed has been admirable. Mr. 
Collecutt advised that Atholea Cooperative had submitted a subdivision 
plan for approval when Mr. Reardon was the County Engineer. with some 
changes to the plan, approval was granted. At the same time, Mr. 
Reardon acquired land across the road from Atholea Drive. There was a 
definite conflict of interest, and after this was pointed out to 
Council by Mr. Ken Robb and members of the Cooperative group, Mr. 
Reardon resigned as County Engineer. Mr. Collecutt further advised 
that around the same time, all the residents of the area signed a 
petition requesting that this area only be designated as R-1 and R-2. 
They also fought against Imperial Oil and Clarence Park Homes being 
brought into this area. However, Council saw fit to establish Beaver 
Crescent with this type of development. It became a very unattractive 
development because of the absent homeowners, single family parents and 
welfare people who lived in the area. Mr. Collecutt advised there has 
been tremendous improvement in the area with owner-occupiers purchasing 
the homes and fixing them up. Mr. Collecutt advised he is opposed to 
the proposal not because it is development, but because the people do 
not want any more poor development. It is felt that the present R-1 
zoning being changed to R-3 will be a stepping stone to an unattractive 
trailer court. Mr. Collecutt stated that it is the residents of the 
area who will have to live with this development, and Council should 
listen to these residents. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor P. Baker stated that it is 
name in such a deflamatory manner. Mr. Collecutt stated he did not 
mean to be deflamatory, but Council made a mistake 30 years ago, and 
they should be trying to rectify it now. 

unfair to use the applicant's 

Joseph Babin, 125 Atholea Drive, advised that he has owned this 
property for approximately 25 years. He stated that he knows Mr. 
Reardon quite well. He advised he tried to purchase land from: Hr. 

but Mr. Reardon was not even aware of where 
Therefore, Mr. Babin felt Mr. Reardon did not 

the land in question. Mr. Babin also advised that 
tried to get land in the area developed, but the 

Therefore, he felt 
it would be difficult to get water for the proposed development because 
most wells there now are contaminated. Mr. Babin felt a trailer 
subdivision would prove to be the mess that Beaver Crescent was a few 
years ago. 

Reardon a few years ago, 
the land was he owned. 
know enough about 
hr. DeYoung has 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor Snow asked if the houses in the area are presently serviced 
with sewer and water. Mr. Babin advised they are. Councillor Snow 
then asked what the situation was like when the area was serviced 
privately. Mr. Bahin informed he had a lot of trouble with his sewer 
system, and his well was condemned because of arsenic. Mr. Babin 
further advised that the end of Atholea Drive was not further developed 
because it is all swamp.
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Larry Moore, 40 Parkway Drive, advised he moved to the area 
approximately three years ago. He stated around the corner of his 
street there are three new houses, two new duplexes, and after a three 
week vacation last summer, he returned to two more new houses. He 
advised he has put approximately $6,000 into renovations to his house, 
and he felt a mobile home subdivision would depreciate the value of his 
house, which he has worked hard at. He stated that the neighbourhood 
is very nice and his son can play outside without worrying about 
traffic. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
None. 

Terry Lahey, 12 Beaver Crescent, advised he and his wife bought a home 
in this area approximately one year ago. Since that time he has put 
over $10,000 into it for renovations and repairs. It is now worth over 
$15,000 more than the purchase price. He stated he can see the whole 
area improving with renovations and additions. He advised the area is 
quiet and R-1 and R-2 development is supported. There are many taxpayers present in opposition to the application, not just the 
applicant. These taxpayers want to see development, but not a trailer 
park. Mr. Lahey felt that people will leave the community if this 
proposal is approved by Council. Mobile homes will depreciate the 
value of the homes in the area. A mobile home is not a good 
investment; if somebody has to pay a lot of money for a parcel of land 
and a mobile home, it would be more worthwhile to put the money into a 
home. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
None. 

Russel Webb, 40 Beaver Crescent, advised that the property was a mess 
three years ago, but it has since been upgraded. Children are safe 
playing the area, and neighbours look out for each other. He felt a mobile home subdivision would not be approved by the Department of Health. Further, the people do not want this type of subdivision 
because it will not be feasible. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
None. 

Chris Layhole, 26 Beaver Crescent, advised he purchased a home in this 
area about three weeks ago. He stated he is not happy about the mobile 
home subdivision proposal, but he is not opposed to the right type of 
development. He stated that people can be heard from Colby Village on



Public Hearing - 11- April 7, 1986 

a quiet evening, but this type of development will not move any closer 
if a mobile home subdivision is approved. Years ago, this area was not 
in very good shape, but it has improved a lot. He felt the situation 
will improve more because the people are repairing the homes and fixing 
the yards up. The people are working hard at improving their 
neighbourhood, and a mobile home subdivision will be detrimental to the 
area. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor Colin Baker asked why so many repairs are necessary to homes 
in the area. Mr. Layhole advised that years ago the owners did not 
live in the houses; they rented them, and the tenants did not have any 
pride in the area. Now people that own the home and have rental units 
in them, take care of them, and make sure that the tenants take care of 
them as well. 

Leo Deveaux, 44 Beaver Crescent, advised he is a newer resident to the 
area, and when he was looking for a lot two years ago, people had a bad 
opinion of the area. However, it was cheap and the R.C.M.P. informed 
him that the area was not that bad. Mr. Deveaux advised there are many 
young people moving into the homes in the area and they are working at 
fixing their homes and their neighbourhood up. Mr. Deveaux stated he 
has invested $60,000 into a house for his family and many others have 
done the same, but they do not want to lose their investments to a 
mobile home subdivision. People moving into the area see development 
coming, and they want development, but not mobile homes. Mr. Deveaux 
stated that if Council approves of this application, they will be 
putting a stop to the future for this area. He advised he would sell 
his property if this proposal is passed. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
None. 

Alf Giles, nearby resident, advised he is very much opposed to spot 
zoning and the proposal for a mobile home subdivision. He stated that 
much effort has been put into the community. He advised he would like 
to develop the land in unison and harmony with the residents who live 
there now. He advised the land is very dense clay which does not lend 
itself to disposal systems. Underneath the clay is slate rock which is 
the forebearer of the arsenic problem mentioned earlier. If this 
proposal is approved, there will be a major problem in the near future. 
Mr. Reardon wants to develop his land, but it should be done in harmony 
with the people there. It should be made a community of single family 
dwellings, as was decided less than one year ago. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
None.



Public Hearing ~ 12- April 7,-1986 

It was moved by Councillor Mclnroy, seconded by Councillor Mont: 
"THAT the request to amend the Cole Harbour/Westphal Land Use By-law by rezoning a portion of the Lands of Charles F. Reardon on Atholea Drive from R-1 (Single Unit Dwelling) Zone to R-3 (Mobile 
Dwelling) Zone be denied by Municipal Council." 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Councillor Mclnroy felt it significant that out of B0 homeowners, the people in the gallery do not represent a minority; they represent by far the majority of homeowners in the neighbourhoods. They are showing 
their pride in their community and their hope for fashionable development in the area. Any planning changes should be suspected 
because it is well-known that the area is currently being considered 
for expansion of the serviceable boundary. It would be premature for Council to make related decisions when the applicant is well aware of 
the possibilities that exist. Councillor Mclnroy felt that anything 
besides the R-1 and R-2 zoning in the area would be a dangerous 
precedent. The Planning Department would certainly become very busy with other such requests. Councillor Mclnroy stated that this proposal 
will not benefit the area or the Municipality, but it will have a negative affect on the people of the community. 
Councillor DeRoche commented that the residents of the area contributed 
their fair share when the Municipal Development Plan for the area was adopted. When the Plan was adopted in 1982, the residents saw fit to 
have the area zoned R-1 and R-2, and there is no particular reason to 
have this changed now. Councillor DeRoche stated that if Mr. Reardon's 
prime interest is in recovering his investment in the property, Council 
would not be doing him a favour by rezoning it to R-3; the possiblity 
of recovering his investment would be far greater if he developed on 
the R-1 and R-2 lots. 

Councillor Mont felt it commendable to see such a large portion of residents from an area to support what they feel is right. They are 
interested in redeveloping an area that has become run down in past 
years, and they are working hard at this. He stated if there was a 
need for low-rental housing units in the area, it might be feasibile to 
approve such a request, but the people want to develop the area as a 
nice one, which cannot be done with a mobile home subdivision in the 
area. 

Councillor P. Baker commented on the past conditions of the area. He 
agreed they were plagued with problems years ago. The people did not 
take pride in their houses at that time. However, on a tour several months ago, Councillor P. Baker informed that he noted a difference in 
the area. The people should be commended for the pride they have taken 
in the community. Councillor P. Baker felt Mr. Reardon should reapply for R-1 and R-2 development, and he would be more successful. 
Member of Council agreed to take a five minutes recess.




